
WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP NEWSLETTER 
June 2014 

 
From the Supervisors: Rouzerville Memorial Rededication – Please plan on joining us on 

June 11, 2014 at 7:00 PM at the 9-11 Tribute at Red Run Park for the rededication of the 

Rouzerville Memorial. A very large “thank you” to Ken Gilland from Gilland Memorial Works in 

Blue Ridge Summit for making all the arrangements to get the markers restored. 

 If you are unable to attend on June 11, 2014, please stop by and look at the outstanding 

restoration of these markers. 

 

In Memory of former Washington Township Supervisor Andrew Fitz:  On Saturday, May 17, 

2014, Andy Fitz passed away. Mr. Fitz served as a Township Supervisor for 7 years starting in 1969 

and ending in 1977. He served as Chairman of the Board in years 1969, 1970, 1973 and Vice 

Chair in 1977. 

 Mr. Fitz contributed to many areas of the Township during his tenure. 

 When you see members of his family, thank them for all the good things that Mr. Fitz did for 

the Township. 

 

Transfer Station Change – Starting in the middle of June the Township, as a result of a scale 

procedure review by the PA Department of Agriculture, is now required to place your vehicle tag 

(license plate number), name, and address on all weigh slips issued at the transfer station. As a 

result, when the program begins you will enter on to the scale, then unload your load, return to the 

scale, weigh out and then go to the scale house window for payment as you have done for years. 

What is new - while you are at the scale house window your weigh slip will be handed to you and 

you will be required to place your tag number; name and address on the top of the 3 part weigh 

slip. 

 Unfortunately, this new procedure will slow things down a little bit at the scale house. 

 Remember, the Department of Agriculture is requiring us to do this, not the “Township” so 

please do not take it out on the township employees. 

 There will be new signs erected along both sides of the roadway heading to the scale 

reminding you of the 3 new items you will need to do. Please try to remember your tag number. 

 This new procedure will not be required of bag or yard waste customers who do not use the 

scale. 

 Thank you for your cooperation in advance. 

 
Rouzerville Golf Invitational – The Rouzerville Business Association is sponsoring a golf 

invitational at the South Mountain Golf Course on June 21, 2014. Registration is at 8:00 AM with 

shotgun tee off beginning at 9:00 AM. 

 To sign up a foursome please contact Bob Backer at Blondies at 762-9030 or by email at 

iluvblondies@comcast.net . All proceeds will benefit the 9/11 Memorial at Red Run Park. 

  

RENFREW PARK  June Events: 

 June 5, 2014 Little Sister Band Concert – Bluegrass – Behind the House  
  7:00 PM  Free Admission 

 June 7, 2014 Royer Farmstead Tours – “Walk Back in Time” – Tour the farmstead  

  with guides in period clothing  12 - 4 PM   Admission Fee 

 June 12, 2014 Lucky Punk Concert – Scrappy Old School Rock and Roll –  

  Behind the House – 7:00 PM  Free Admission 
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 June 19, 2014 Navy Cruisers Concert – Great Music by Our Military Hero’s – 

  Behind the House - 7:00 PM – Free Admission 

 June 26, 2014 Mateo Monk Concert – Reggae, Bluegrass, Jazz, Funk –  

 Behind the House - 7:00 PM   Free Admission 

 

RED RUN EXPRESS – The Township is still in need of volunteer train engineers and assistants to 

keep the Red Run Express running on weekends at Red Run Park. 

If you are interested in making young folks happy by providing free train rides for them, 

please contact Sandy Smith at the Township office, at (717) 762-3128. The Township will provide 

the needed training to operate the train. 

 

Washington Township Police Department Facebook Page – Washington Township Police 

Department has created a Facebook page that is maintained by members of the Police 

Department. The page was created to help keep people who live, work or are interested in the 

Washington Township Police Department area stay up to date on current events, police activity, 

community notices, weather advisories, crime preventions tips, traffic codes, wanted persons, 

persons of interests, and community programs. 

To view the Washington Township Police Department’s Facebook page and/or create a 

Facebook account, visit this link:  www.facebook.com/washingtontownshippolicedepartment . 

 

NIXLE – Don’t have Facebook but you still would like to receive information – then sign up for 

NIXLE. 

The Police Department realizes not everyone has access to Facebook and wants to keep the 

public aware of what is going on in the Township, so Washington Township Police will continue to 

use NIXLE as an outlet to send notifications via TEXT & Email.  Sign up for NIXLE alerts at:  

www.nixle.com . 

 

June FREE Entertainment at Red Run Park:  The entire summer schedule is posted on the 

Township’s website:  www.washtwp-franklin.org  for your quick reference. Go to Blue Tab - 

Departments and then to Parks and Recreation, then to Red Run Park. 

 

 June 1 Guilford Station Boys 1-4 PM 

 June 8 Just Plain Country 1-4 PM 

 June 15 Rivers Bend Band 1-4 PM 

 June 22 Blue Grass Chapel Band 1-4 PM 

 June 29 Stoney Creek 1-4 PM 

 

 

June Dates to Remember 
 

 2 & 16: Supervisors Meetings, 7:00 p.m. 

 3 & 17: WTMA Meetings, 7:15 p.m. 

 9: Planning Commission Meeting, 7:00 p.m. 

 11: Supervisors Workshop Meeting, 7:00 p.m.  

  starting at Red Run Park 

 July 1: Last day to pay Franklin County and Washington 

  Township Real Estate tax without penalty.  
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